Black Knights Car Club
Estherville, Iowa
December 6,2022
          The Black Knights Car Club of Estherville, Iowa Dec.6,2022 meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Dennis Houseman at the Estherville VFW. 15 members were in attendance.
Secretary's Report:     The November minutes were read by Secretary Gary Crandall. The minutes were approved as read.
Treasurer's Report:     Treasurer Robert L'Heareux presented the following report. Balance of $11,759.44. Dues can be paid at the monthly meeting or mailed to Robert L'Heareux at 1517 250th  Ave. Spirit Lake, IA. 51360. Thank you to everyone who has paid their dues. Dues are $20.00 each.
Communications:  1. Received a thank you from Hope Church in Spencer for donation to the Trunk and Treat Halloween event. Hope Church served 1600 participants. 2. Received a thank you from the Estherville United Methodist Church for the Clubs $200.00 donation to their Trunk and Treat event.       3. Received thank you from the Emmet County food bank for $500.00 donation. 4. Received thank you  from the Upper DesMoines of Dickenson County for the $500.00 donation
Old/New Business:    1. The $500.00 bill for race insurance for the Spencer Drags was waved. This was billed in error. 2. The summer events proceeds came in Spencer Drags #1, the Lakes Car Show #2, and the Estheville Sweet Corn Days Car Show #3. 3. The officer election results were President Dennis Houseman. Secretary Gary Crandall. 4. Dennis informed the Club that we have donated over $46,000 to community events and organizations since our beginning! 5. The subject of summer events sponsored by the Club was discussed. Some clubs are involved in one per year. We have maintained three. This takes a considerable amount of time, energy, commitment from our membership. We  need to evaluate the return we receive for each event. The weather has not been favorable the last two years for our car shows. Other car shows around the same time as ours is also a consideration.There was not a decision made to drop any event. The members are encouraged to think on this the next three months . At our first meeting in April 2023 we will discuss this more fully. Everyone's ideas and input is important. The Club will have to make event decisions in April. The summer events our our fund raisers. The events and Car Cruises place our name out before the public also. 6. Dates for next year are Sweet Corn Days Car Show August 5,2023; the Lakes Car Show August 19,2023 and the Spencer Drags September 24,2023. Spencer Garage Tour February 18,2023. 7. The Black Knights Car Club will not have monthly meetings in January, February or March ! The next car club meeting will be April 4,2023. Enjoy the winter and Holidays with your families and friends!
Adjourned:     737pm               
